


From: "Bower, Cindy" <Cindy.Bower@ars.usda.gov>
Subject: FW: Bower

Date: May 27, 2008 8:23:48 AM GMT-08:00

To: <bower@sfos.uaf.edu>
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From: Contento, Janis 
Sent: Tuesday, May 27, 2008 8:21 AM
To: Bower, Cindy
Subject: Bower

 
 

From: Lynch, Lafondra 

Sent: Tuesday, May 27, 2008 4:57 AM

To: Contento, Janis

Subject: Bower

 

Janis,
 
I am attaching Dr. Knipling’s response to Cynthia Bower’s request for a Final Agency
Decision.  I need you to give her a copy of it today.  If you have any questions,
please let me know.
 
LaFondra Lynch
Employee Relations Specialist
USDA-ARS-AFM-HRD-ERB
5601 Sunnyside Avenue
Beltsville, MD  20705-5102
(301) 504-1409 (voice)
(301) 504-1375 (fax)
lafondra.lynch@ars.usda.gov (email)

 

mailto:lafondra.lynch@ars.usda.gov

No apologies were ever issued by LaFondra Lynch for this unethical breach of protocol, (i.e. she not only "emailed" sensitive material, but she willfully sent the document to someone other than the intended recipient). This level of disrespect was perpetrated against several of the women research scientists in Alaska who were trying to stop their supervisor's unlawful activities against the women he supervised.






















In this Final Agency Decision, the Administrator of the USDA ARS ruled that a “hostile environment for women” and “discriminatory treatment” by an ARS
supervisor are “nongrievable matters” (even though both activities are in violation of U.S. laws).












One of the grievances being addressed in this Final Agency Decision by Dr. Knipling was that the male supervisor of ARS in Alaska absolutely refused to appoint women scientists as “acting” Research Leader in his absence. He only appointed male scientists, regardless of whether they had a lower rank than their female peers, less time in the unit, or were even on probationary status within the agency. No legitimate non-discriminatory reasons for this disparate treatment were ever offered by the Agency, (i.e. even they recognized Dr. Pantoja’s actions as discriminatory and in violation of Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended). 

Since the ARS Administrator himself would not allow the women in his agency to receive equal rights (as guaranteed by U.S. laws), all women research scientists working for the ARS in Alaska eventually filed Equal Employment Opportunity (EEO) complaints outside of the ARS (i.e. with the parent agency, USDA). Only then were the women scientists allowed to serve as acting research leader, (although not in the full capacity with all the privileges that were granted to the men). Meanwhile, other forms of unlawful discrimination persisted.

The question that remains is "why" did the ARS Human Resources (HR) personnel, such as Lafondra Lynch, repeatedly process the womens' grievances (which proved conclusively that discrimination against the women scientists was occurring) without ever acting to stop the unlawful activities. Did she ever report the abuses to her supervisor (or question the integrity of her employer)?

It takes a village (i.e. all parts of an organization working together) to break U.S. laws and allow U.S. Civil Rights 
violations to occur year after year, with no opportunity for the targeted groups to ever receive justice.














